
    

 

 
 
 
 
 
Committee Members:  
  X Traver, Susan – Chairperson  
  X Dunau, Andy 
  X Kelley, Ross  
  X Van Voorhis, Ken  
  X Pendergraft, Lauren  
  X Sumner, Nick  
  X Wright, Chris 
  Allen, Mike – Council Liaison 

Also present: 
Park Board: 
Randy Cameron, 
 
 
Parks Staff: 
Sari Luciano 
Leroy Eadie  
Garrett Jones 
Jeff Bailey 
Angel Spell 
Carl Strong 
Jason Conley 
Tony Madunich 

Lori Harvey 
Garrett Jones 
Tony Madunich 
 
 
Guest(s): 
 

 

Summary 

• Susan Traver reiterated that golf settlement from early 2015 would be paid in full out of the 
park fund and not the golf fund.   

• Tony Madunich presented pictures of damages incurred to our parks. Trees blown over versus 
breaking off, causing huge root balls lifting out of the ground, thus creating a whole new 
challenge in terms of cleanup. Also damages to playground equipment, buildings, sidewalks, 
roofs, etc.  Significant irrigation damage is expected but we won’t know the full scope until 
spring 2016. 

• Finance Committee will be meeting in City Hall Conference Room, 2B starting January 12, 
2016. 

• Garrett Jones presented a slideshow (PPT), giving an overview of the different project types 
and priorities, and projects that were completed during the 2015 year. 

• Sari Luciano went over the November financials, 1950 Fund and Net Fund Balances.  Mr. 
Eadie informed the Committee that he had received a donation check in the amount of 
$121,000.00 and has been appropriately categorized as undesignated and will be available for 
use. 

• Jason Conley stated there were no updates of the golf software but reminded the Committee 
that golf passes will be sold at River Park Square with the goal of bringing in $20,000.  Parks 
and Recreation requests a document management system for Riverfront Park Bond which will 
allow the sharing of construction documents.  As of date, there is no update on the status of 
the pending RFQ.  Mr. Conley explained to Park Board Members that they will not be able to 
reset their city email passwords unless they call the Help Desk or drop by their office. 
Discussion revolved around members using city devices, such as lap tops or tablets for use 
with committee meetings.  Urban Forestry plans to pilot the Accela software in the spring of 
2016 which will provide citizens on-line access and align with other City permitting processes. 
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The next regularly scheduled meeting is January 12, 2016, at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference 
Room 2B 

MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Chairperson, Susan Traver. Introductions were 
made.  
 
Action Items:  
None 
 
Discussion Items:  
1. Golf Settlement – clarification on source for payment (1400) – Sari Luciano confirmed the amount 

at approximately $191,000.  Susan Traver reiterated that $191,000 golf settlement would be taken 
out of the park fund and not the golf fund.   

2. 2015 Windstorm Update – Tony Madunich presented pictures of some of the damages incurred to 
our parks.  Mr. Madunich continued explaining that most of the trees were blown over versus 
breaking off, causing huge root balls lifting out of the ground, creating a whole new challenge in 
terms of cleanup as well other damages to playground equipment, buildings sidewalks, etc.  
Significant irrigation damage is expected but won’t know the full scope until spring.  Angel Spell 
went over expenditures and contracts to date. Ms. Luciano stated that she was in the process of 
pulling a labor report of our own personnel working on this versus their regular work.  An EBO was 
submitted, requesting $525,000 from the Parks Excess fund balance to cover the damage 
estimated costs. Mr. Eadie stated that we are still actively perusing other monies through FEMA 
as well. 

3. Update for location of Finance/Land Committee meeting going forward – Mr. Eadie informed the 
Committee Members and staff that starting January 12th, the Finance Committee will be meeting 
in City Hall Conference Room, 2B. 

4. 2015 CIP Update Project List – Garrett Jones presented a slideshow and gave an overview of the 
types and priorities of projects (including completed versus in progress projects for 2015).  
Projects included CDBG, CHHS along with the Parks CIP projects, ending in a total completion of 
50 projects for 2015.  

Standing Report Items:  
1. November Financial Report – Sari Luciano went over the financials starting with Urban Forestry 

stating both revenue and expenditures show favorable.  Recreation shows favorable revenue but 
unfavorable expenditures with the overall favorable. Riverfront Park although expenditures show 
favorability, revenue was under budget for November, but is favorable overall.  Park Operations 
revenue and expenditures are favorable but due to the capital outlay, the overall revenue less 
expenditure is showing unfavorability by approximately $9,872, this is expected to level out by 
year end.  Administration is overall favorable.  Ms. Luciano also provided spreadsheets and 
reported on the different funds.  FEMA award was discussed and Ms. Luciano explained that if we 
do receive an award from FEMA, it will only be for 75%; not 100%.   

  
There was discussion covering the 1950 Cumulative reserve fund and balances.  Sari Luciano 
stated Fund 1950 – Park Cumulative Reserve Fund beginning balance was $2,514,526.72, netting 
with revenue and expenditures, the ending balance is $2,690.884.78 as of November  30th.  Net 
fund balances were also covered.  Mr. Eadie informed the Committee that he had received a 
donation check in the amount of $121,000.00 from Helen F. Stowell. Legal council handling the 
estate stated that their client, in her will, had no specific requests but had did have an interest in 



conservation projects.  With that being said, the money has been appropriately categorized as 
undesignated and will be available for use. 

 
2. Information Technology Project Plan Update – Jason Conley passed updates as of December 8, 

2015.  The golf software had no updates but reminded the Committee that golf passes will be sold 
at River Park Square with the goal of bringing in $20,000.  Parks and Recreation requests a 
document management system for Riverfront Park Bond which will allow the sharing of 
construction documents.  To date, there is no information on the status of the pending RFQ.  Mr. 
Conley explained to Park Board Members that they will not be able to reset their city email 
passwords unless they call the Help Desk or drop by their office. Password reset 
policies/compliance does not provide non-employees with reset capabilities.  Discussion also took 
place regarding members using city devices, such as lap tops or tablets for use with committee 
meetings.  Urban Forestry plans to pilot the Accela software in the spring of 2016 which will provide 
citizens on-line access and align with other City permitting processes. 

 
 

Contract Items from Other Committees: These items were not discussed.  
1. 2016 Contracts for ten Recreation Centers ($647,773) 
2. Merkel Parking Lot Safety Improvement Contract with Bacon ($56,200) 
3. MOU with Spokane Parks Foundation 

 
Meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m.  
 
The next regularly scheduled meeting is January 12, 2016, at 3:00 p.m. in City Hall Conference 
Room 2B. 
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